
 

 

To: Livingston County Board of Commissioners 

From: Michael J. Murphy, Sheriff 

Date: April 18, 2024 

Re: Resolution Authorizing Renovations to the Sheriff’s Office  

 

I respectfully request the necessary funding to continue renovations to the Livingston County 

Sheriff's Office facility.  The original Sheriff’s Office was constructed in 1972 and a feasibility and 

space-needs study was conducted in 2019.  Based on the data received as a result of the study, it 

was apparent that the existing space was in desperate need of renovation to provide for a safe, 

secure and enhanced operational flow for staff and members of the community. 

 

In 2020, the Livingston County Board of Commissioners approved a Capital Improvement request 

to renovate the Sheriff’s Office for a total of one million dollars, which would be subsequently 

disbursed over a five-year period.  Year to date, $705,983.15 of the one million dollars has been 

utilized for renovations and modifications to the Sheriff’s Office.  The 2024 Capital Improvement 

Plan has an allocation of $175,000 approved for the renovation of the Sheriff’s Office. 

 

The Livingston County Sheriff’s Office, Livingston County Facility Services and Livingston County 

IT have worked together to develop plans for the final phases of the renovation project.  I am 

requesting authorization to proceed with the renovations and modifications to the Sheriff’s 

Office. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Michael J. Murphy, Sheriff   


